

Chief Administrative Officer Jan Fritz

MARION COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

March 3, 2025

Co-Chair Ken Helm
Co-Chair Mark Owens
Vice Chair Sarah Finger-McDonald
Members of the House Committee on Agriculture, Land Use, Natural Resources, and Water
900 Court Street NE
Salem, Oregon 97301

Subject: Support for HB 3103 - Sustainable Timber Harvest and Economic Growth

Dear Co-Chair Helm, Co-Chair Owens, Vice Chair Finger-McDonald, and Members of the Committee,

The Marion County Board of Commissioners strongly supports HB 3103, which directs the State Forester to establish sustainable harvest levels for state forestlands. Oregon is currently facing a severe housing crisis, and the responsible management of our forests can play a vital role in addressing this challenge. Increased access to sustainably harvested timber will help provide the raw materials needed to build affordable housing, reducing costs while supporting local communities.

Oregon already has some of the most stringent timber harvest regulations in the world, ensuring that forest management is conducted with environmental stewardship in mind. However, when we do not harvest timber locally, we become reliant on imports from countries such as Canada, Brazil, and China—places that may not have the same environmental protections in place. By harvesting timber responsibly here in Oregon, we can reduce our carbon footprint and ensure that our environmental values are upheld.

Sustainable timber harvest is not only an environmental imperative but also a crucial driver of rural economies. Timber jobs provide high wages and family-supporting employment in communities that depend on forestry. Companies like Freres Wood, based here in Oregon, are leading the way in innovative timber products like Mass Ply Panels, which are now being used to construct multi-story buildings across the nation and the world. Supporting a predictable and sustainable harvest ensures that companies like Freres can continue to invest in cutting-edge wood products, further strengthening Oregon's economy.

HB 3103 provides the necessary framework to balance ecological sustainability with economic viability, ensuring that our forests remain healthy, our communities thrive, and our housing needs

are met. We urge you to support this legislation and advance Oregon's legacy as a leader in responsible forestry.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Danielle Bethell

Chair

Colm Willis

Commissioner

Kevin Cameron Commissioner

2